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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on December 8th, 2020 at 7:00 pm.    Heather Anderson did attend the meeting remotely.  The minutes from the November meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Wayne Jacobson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  The motion was made to approve the current treasurer’s report by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.
Lake Eunice resident, Jay Carlson was present to discuss his property and surrounding properties on Gilbertson Road.   Mr. Carlson distributed a letter from Meadowland Surveying.  This information will be shared with Carl Malmstrom and used to prepare the resolution for this road.  Mr. Carlson will continue to communicate his efforts on this road.  He will also attend the March, Annual Township Meeting and make a request that the township contribute to this project.  Also confirmed that Rick Renner will be providing snow removal to this road starting this winter. 
Hunter Briard was present to discuss Halstad Lake Road.  He advised he recently bought property around this area and now own the property on both sides of this road.  Mr. Briard is requesting that Lake Eunice Township abandon this road.  He states this road is hardly ever used and as of now, it is a 4-wheeler road.  Discussion with the board about how many residents this may affect and the process for this request.  Heather Anderson will reach out to Carl Malmstrom to get more information on the process and discuss with Mr. Briard.  
Rick Renner was present to discuss the upcoming snow removal season.  Mr. Renner asked the board if there were any updates on a “relief driver” for him.  The board did ask around, with no responses.  Mr. Renner did report he is hopeful his son would be able to assist.  The board was supportive of this, provided he has the proper licenses to drive the plow.  Mr. Renner also wants to put in a new oil pan on the plow-this was approved.  Discussion in regards to several roads that need tree maintenance.  Trees need to be removed on:
South Big Cormorant, East Big Cormorant, West Little Cormorant
In addition, Haugen Beach Road needs to be addressed.  Mr. Renner informed the board there is a dip in the center, it drops about eight inches and needs to be repaired.  West Arrow Road needs to be widened so that the snow plow can turn around.  Tanglewood and Blue Water Bay needs to be addressed as well.  Road Supervisors assured these issues would be addressed during the spring road tour.  
Mr. Renner has some road closure barricades for sale and wondered if the township was interested.   This was declined.
Ed Clem did attend the Joint Powers meeting with surrounding townships and the city of Detroit Lakes, Minnesota last month.  Mr. Clem reports that these meetings are in regards to planning zoning and affects anything within two miles from the city of Detroit Lakes.  He will continue to attend these meetings and share information with the board.  
A motion was made to adjourn at 7:37 pm by Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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